



NEWSLETTER - DECEMBER 2017

BATTLE LINES ARE DRAWN – THE HEIGHT WAR THE NELSON BAY COMMUNITY MUST WIN

There are many good points in the Nelson Bay Strategy which TRRA fully supports and would like to see implemented as soon as possible. This revised implementation and delivery program for the Nelson Bay Strategy will come before Councillors on Tuesday next 12th December (Item 5 P191 – Part B of agenda on website), and if accepted, will go out for further public consultation during the holiday season and extended until the end of February.

We are alarmed that if the recommendations are accepted, this will double the current default building height limit throughout the entire town centre (from 15 to 35 metres – the height of the crane on Church Street site) Even taller buildings could be approved under certain conditions. It will trash the scenic treasure that is the tree lined Nelson Bay "amphitheatre".

Please read the media release below as sent by TRRA on Friday afternoon to our local media. This explains quite explicitly the likely effect on building heights and other good reasons why this should be rejected.

TRRA has been unsuccessful in obtaining copies of the 80 submissions made by people earlier this year so that an independent analysis can be made of what the community really wanted. This would have been useful to present in public access which TRRA is seeking for the Council meeting on Tuesday night. We are also seeking a meeting with the Mayor and East Ward Councillors prior to the meeting.

HOW YOU CAN HELP

- 1. We would welcome a full gallery of protesters at the Council meeting on Tuesday next commencing at 5.30 pm at Council Chambers in Raymond Terrace.
- 2. During the holiday season we propose canvassing locals and tourists to raise awareness of the likely impact this major change will bring. If you can help TRRA in any way, please contact any Committee member.
- 3. Attend the public protest meeting we propose to hold on Monday 12th February details will follow. Most of all.... Spread the word!
- 4. Be ready to put in yet another submission to object to the building heights aspect of the Nelson Bay Strategy.

WEBCASTING

Also of concern on the agenda (Item 20 P341) is a note indicating "....Further, with a limit of the last 3 Council meeting recordings being maintained on Council's website,....." The cost factor mentioned would be minimal compared to the transparency we all know is needed. These webcasts should be treated the same way as Council minutes.

In between all this, have a wonderful festive season!

Margaret Wilkinson

TRRA Membership (Communication)

9.12.17



Tomaree Ratepayers and Residents Association Inc. Media Release

8 December 2017

Battle lines drawn – the height war the Nelson Bay community must win.

Sadly, Port Stephens Council planners have completely ignored strong community views on the character of Nelson Bay. The revised implementation and delivery program for the Nelson Bay Strategy put up to the Council meeting on 12 December is a radical departure from the consensus reached in 2012. It proposes *not only* more than doubling the current 'default' building height limit *throughout* the entire town centre (from 15 to 35 metres – the height of the crane on Church St), *but also* make only token efforts to prevent developers from requesting, and receiving, approvals for *even taller* buildings. The result would be a constant ratcheting up of heights as each developer sought to obtain views over new buildings in front of their site.

"We now depend on our new Mayor and Councillors to honour their election promises to preserve the character of our main town", said Nigel Waters, convenor of TRRA's planning committee. "We urge Councillors to send this document back for a re-write that reflects the strong community opposition to high-rise buildings".

"The community has been battling against a high-rise Nelson Bay for more than 40 years", said Nigel Waters. In a poisoned legacy from the last 'development at any cost' Council, the planners are now promoting a developer-friendly high-rise vision that would, in the view of most locals, ruin the unique selling point of Nelson Bay — its low rise coastal village look and feel.

"We cannot overlook the conflict of interest for Council when it is itself the owner of the two major development sites in the town centre – the Donald Street East and West car parks" said Nigel Waters. "We know that some Councillors, and staff, have long harboured ambitions to 'go high' on the car park sites, and negotiations with developers in 2016 discussed 17 and 21 storey towers."

The revised implementation and delivery program, which is due to go on public exhibition until the end of February, argues that only by effectively abandoning height limits will developers be prepared to invest in the town centre. This, despite clear evidence that with the economic cycle now turning, low-medium rise apartment buildings are viable, and despite equally compelling figures that show most apartments in taller buildings in the Bay remaining empty for most of the year.

Far from leading a much-needed economic revival, and bringing more of the permanent residents the town centre so badly needs, abandonment of height controls will kill off the very character that

attracts visitor and residents alike, with the iconic water views north from the Bowling Club obstructed by apartment towers. Given the seasonality of our tourism, hundreds of empty apartments will compound the problem of a winter ghost town – with even longer shadows! And in the summer peaks, visitor parties bringing two or more cars to each unit, many also with boats, will worsen the already difficult parking and traffic problems.

TRRA regrets that we cannot devote our attention to the many other important issues in the Strategy while the threat of high rise hangs over the town. "This is a battle for the soul of Nelson Bay" said Nigel Waters. "We must preserve the unique character of our town, and that requires strict medium-rise height limits, as was agreed in the 2012 Strategy, and confirmed by public consultation earlier this year" said Nigel Waters. "We cannot understand why Council planners are pursuing the high-rise agenda against the clear wishes of the community, and we call on Councillors to reject this recipe for trashing the scenic treasure that is the tree lined Nelson Bay 'amphitheatre'."

TRRA believes that the proposed doubling of height limits and absurdly high 'bulk' limit (a floor space ratio (FSR) of 3:1) send entirely the wrong message to developers. The 2012 consensus of a five storey default with the option of making a special case for limited variations remains a true reflection of the community's views.

Contact Nigel Waters, Convenor, Planning Committee 0407 230 342 planning@trra.com.au or Geoff Washington, President, 0416 884 159 president@trra.com.au